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Dear Eurex participant, 

In order to make use of the transitional provision under § 64x paragraph 8 of the German Banking Act, 

we kindly remind you that third country trading firms dealing on own account need to submit to the 

German Federal Financial Supervisory Authority (BaFin) a complete application as soon as possible. 

Please note that third country trading firms will only benefit from the transitional provision if they have 

submitted to BaFin a complete application by 2 July 2018 at the latest. Applications received after 2 

July 2018 will not be considered by BaFin and hence might interfere with your ability to trade at Eurex. 
 

On its webpage, BaFin published the process for requesting exemptions in accordance with § 64x 

paragraph 8, sentence 1 of the German Banking Act. We have aligned with BaFin that this process also 

refers to trading firms who apply for exemption pursuant to § 64x paragraph 8 sentence 2 in 

conjunction with paragraph 4 of the German Banking Act who may submit their application to cover 

also market making activities at Eurex in their exemption (obligatory market making). 

 

An overview of the documents, which must be submitted as part of the application, can be found on the 

BaFin website. As agreed with BaFin, the template: Third Country Authorization Letter on our website 

may be used by trading firms, which have not yet submitted their applications. 

 

The above-mentioned transitional provisions apply to third country firms dealing on own account as: 

 

 Eurex trading participants and 

 DEA Users (trading firms who have access to Eurex via a DEA System provided by an 

admitted Eurex trading participant) 

If you are providing direct electronic access (DEA), we kindly remind you to inform your immediate 

clients using your DEA system accordingly. We would appreciate if you could treat this request with 

high priority.  

 

In the event you cannot rely on the transitional provision under § 64x paragraph 8 of the German 

Banking Act or proof proper authorization, this might be considered as violation of the German Banking 

Act and might put your ability to trade at the Eurex market on risk. 

 

If you have already submitted a complete application under § 64x paragraph 8 of the German Banking 

Act to BaFin or obtained authorization by BaFin, we kindly ask you to disregard this mailing.  

 

If you have any further questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact your Key Account 

Manager or send an email to customer.readiness@eurexchange.com. 

 

 

https://www.bafin.de/SharedDocs/Veroeffentlichungen/EN/Anlage/171205_Informationsblatt_Erlaubnispflicht_grenzueberschreitendeGe_en.html;jsessionid=324FD2E24631221E82F4462D1F952CA0.2_cid363
http://www.eurexchange.com/blob/3413006/0d353329ffaed53b040c5a9ba5072d72/data/Third-Country-Authorization_Cover-Letter-KWG-64_x_8.docx
mailto:customer.readiness@eurexchange.com


 
Kind regards 

Your Customer Readiness Team 

 

For more updates on all our product and company news, please follow us on Twitter @eurexgroup and 

LinkedIn or visit our newsroom. 
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If you are currently receiving e-mails from Eurex and would like to unsubscribe, please send an e-mail to 
customer.readiness@eurexchange.com. Please title the subject "UNSUBSCRIBE". 
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